

STATE OF CONNECTICUT

CONNECTICUT SITING COUNCIL

Ten Franklin Square, New Britain, CT 06051 Phone: (860) 827-2935 Fax: (860) 827-2950 E-Mail: siting.council@ct.gov www.ct.gov/csc

VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL

July 1, 2019

Lucia Chiocchio, Esq. Cuddy & Feder LLP 445 Hamilton Avenue, 14th Floor White Plains, NY 10601 lchiocchio@cuddyfeder.com

RE:

PETITION NO. 1122 - New Cingular Wireless PCS, LLC declaratory ruling that no Certificate of Environmental Compatibility and Public Need is required for the proposed installation of a wireless telecommunications facility on an existing Connecticut Light and Power Company transmission structure located at 200 Edgemark Acres, Meriden, Connecticut.

Dear Attorney Chiocchio:

The Connecticut Siting Council (Council) is in receipt of the request for an extension of construction time for this declaratory ruling, dated June 28, 2019. I have considered your request for an extension of construction time for this project and grant an extension of time until February 1, 2020, to complete the construction of this project.

This extension is granted with the understanding that the Council will be notified should New Cingular Wireless decide not to proceed with construction.

Sincerely,

Melanie A. Bachman Executive Director

c: The Honorable Kevin M. Scarpati, Mayor, City of Meriden Timothy Coon, City Manager, City of Meriden Renata Bertotti, Director of Development and Enforcement, City of Meriden

MAB/laf





445 Hamilton Avenue, 14th Floor White Plains, New York 10601 T 914 761 1300 F 914 761 5372 cuddyfeder.com

Lucia Chiocchio lchiocchio@cuddyfeder.com

June 28, 2019

VIA EMAIL AND OVERNIGHT DELIVERY

Melanie Bachman, Esq. Executive Director Connecticut Siting Council 10 Franklin Square New Britain, Connecticut 06051

Re:

Petition No. 1122 - New Cingular Wireless PCS LLC ("AT&T")

Request for Extension of Time

200 Edgemark Acres, Meriden, Connecticut

Dear Executive Director Bachman:

On behalf of New Cingular Wireless PCS, LLS ("AT&T") we respectfully request a three (3) month extension of time to November 1, 2019 in order for AT&T to complete construction of its facility approved in connection with Petition No. 1122. AT&T's construction schedule was delayed by Eversource's outage schedule, which outage is required for AT&T to install its facility. The facility is currently under construction and AT&T anticipates that construction will be completed by November 1, 2019.

Thank you for your consideration in this matter. Should you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me.

Very truly yours,

Lucia Chiocchio

cc: Mayor Kevin Scarpati, Meriden

City Manager Timothy Coon, Meriden

Director of Development & Enforcement Renata Bertotta, Meriden

Dan Bilezikian, SAI

AT&T